
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 
525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.  • SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 • (217)  782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY  

October 24, 2019 

Asim M. Shazzad 
Chief Operating Officer 
15801 S. Bell Road 
Homer Glen, Illinois 60491 

RE: Project Completion for Permit #17-061 – Dialysis Care Center Elgin 

Dear Mr. Shazzad: 

We are in receipt of the final realized cost report for the Permit #17-061.  Our records will show 
the report was received timely and is in compliance with 77 ILAC 1130.770.  The final cost for 
this project is $1,459,522 and the completion date is August 30, 2019 the date CMS certified the 
14-stations.  No further action by the permit holder is required for this project in relationship to 
the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act.

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate of 
my staff at Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov or 217.782.3516.   

Sincerely, 

Courtney Avery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
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